

December 2022



Mark Your Calendar

December 23rd-26th
Township Offices
Closed
No impact on
Trash/Recycling
Collection

January 2nd Township Offices Closed

January 12th
Board of
Commissioners
Meeting
7:30 PM

January 6th Christmas Tree Collection Begins

January 26th
Board of
Commissioners
Meeting
7:30 PM

Tree Lighting Event

Thank you to everyone who joined us for our Tree Lighting event on December 4th! It was a beautiful night to celebrate the holiday season with our neighbors. We're grateful to everyone who made this fun event possible: the Coatesville Meistersingers, Rotary Club of Thorndale-



Downingtown, Noel Bernard - Keller Williams Real Estate, Pastor Shauna from Thorndale Church, the Caln Historical Commission, our honorary tree-lighters - Shannon Cooper Dance Academy, and the Thorndale Fire Company.



Christmas Tree Recycling Collection

Please remove all lights, tree stands and decorations from your tree and place it out at your trash and recycling point by 5:00 AM on the following days. Christmas trees in plastic bags will not be collected.

Collection Schedule: Friday January 6, 2022 Friday January 13, 2022 Friday January 20, 2022 Friday January 27, 2022 Friday February 3, 2022







Winter is on it's way! Stay informed about snow route emergencies, road closings, and trash/recycling collection changes by signing up for notifications from ReadyChesco, Chester County's emergency alert service. Registering only takes a minute and YOU control which notifications you want to receive and how you get them. Not only will this help to keep you updated in case of an emergency, but you can also sign up to receive Caln Township news and information right to your phone or email! http://www.readychesco.org/

Put FREEZE on Winter Holiday Fires

Did you know?



More than 1 in every 5 Christmas tree fires were caused by a heat source too close to the tree.

As you deck the halls this season, be fire smart.



Read manufacturer's instructions for the number of light strands to connect.



Make sure your tree is at least 3 feet away from heat sources like fireplaces, radiators and space heaters.







2022 Infrastructure Projects Update

Project	Status
Municipal Drive Bridge Replacement	Bids will be awarded at December 22nd meeting of the Board of commissioners.
Municipal Drive Streambank and Pedestrian Walkway Repair	Completed
Moore Road Bridge Replacement	Bids will be awarded at December 22nd meeting of the Board of commissioners.
Barley Sheaf Road Swale	Bid awarded and project anticipated to begin within next 30 days, subject to weather and supply chain issues. Notice to affected residents will be issued prior to work starting.
East Fisherville Road Bridge Demolition	Completed
Fisherville Road Streambank Stabilization	Completed ash/Recycling and Sewer are billed together
Humpton, Lynn, Williams Culvert Repair	Survey has been completed. Currently developing plot plans in AutoCAD with design underway.
N. Bailey Road Inlet and Culvert Repair	Bid awarded and project anticipated to begin within next 60 days (from 11/21), subject to weather and supply chain issues. Notice to affected residents will be issued prior to work starting.
N. Barley Sheaf Road Culvert	Bid awarded and project anticipated to begin within next 60 days (from 11/21), subject to weather and supply chain issues. Notice to affected residents will be issued prior to work starting.
Park Drive Culvert Repair	Bids will be awarded at December 22nd meeting of the Board of commissioners.
S. Lloyd Ave. Streambank Stabilization	Bid awarded and project anticipated to begin within next 60 days (from 11/21), subject to weather and supply chain issues. Notice to affected residents will be issued prior to work starting.
2022 Road Paving Project	Completed
Caln Park West Bioswale Project	Completed



Caln Police Department

News





Shop with a Cop

We had another great year participating in 2022 "Shop With A Cop" organized by the City of Coatesville Police Department. Officer Cabry proudly represented the Caln Township Police Department and a wonderful and festive time was had by all! Happy Holidays!

Toys For Tots

The Caln Township Police Department would like to send out a huge "Thank You" to all who donated to our 2022 Toys for Tots campaign. Because of the generous toy donations that were received, less fortunate children will experience the Joy of Christmas by having a gift to open this holiday season.

We are very proud to be a part of this giving community and we thank you once again for your continued support.

Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program

LIHEAP keeps the heat on! The Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP) helps families living on low incomes pay their heating bills in the form of a cash grant. Households in immediate danger of being without heat can also qualify for crisis grants.

The cash grant is a one-time payment sent directly to the utility company/fuel provider to be credited on your bill. These grants range from \$200 to \$1,000 based on household size, income, and fuel type. Remember: This is a grant and does not have to be repaid.

Learn more and apply here: www.dhs.pa.gov/Services/Assistance/Pages/LIHEAP.a spx



Follow us on social media for daily township news! On Facebook, Instagram, and Twitter @CalnTownship





